Question on Notice

No. 514

Asked on 6 June 2014

MR MULHERIN asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, Infrastructure and Planning (MR SEENEY) –

QUESTION:

With reference to a letter from the Premier to the Principal of St Joseph's College, Gregory Terrace dated 3 June 2013, about the potential purchase by the college of land at 169 Water Street, Spring Hill, in which the Premier advised that he had referred the matter to the Deputy Premier for his 'consideration and detailed response' –

Will the Deputy Premier advise (a) full details of his response to the letter, including any action taken, (b) the current owner/s of the 6000-square-metre block of land at 169 Water Street (listed by department and/or organisation), (c) the sale price of the taxpayer-owned land, (d) the number of meetings conducted between government representatives, including Members of Parliament, and representatives of St Joseph's College, listed by date and discussion topics, (e) the Deputy Premier's consideration for the need of Brisbane Central State School for the land and (f) details of the government's future plans for the site?

ANSWER:

I thank the Honourable Member for Mackay for his question.

I refer the Honourable Member to the media release about this matter made by the Minister for Education, Training and Employment on 11 June 2014.